ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT
5-7-13 through 5-20-13

Waste Water Treatment Plant

Flows have been normal to above normal over the last three weeks.

New processor has been installed and tested. The used unit was returned to
Rawdon Meyers.

The wear plate for the Vaughn pump on the septage receiving system had to be
machined and was replaced with no problems.

Sanitary Sewer Collection System

Cleaning of the problem in areas in town will be done over the next two
weeks

Water System and Water Plant

We continue to perform normal maintenance at the plant.

We completed installation of the waterline on SR 42 and prepared the ground for
seeding and strawing the week of 5-24.

The new line has been pressure tested and samples have been taken for bacteria
testing.

The W Marion Rd water line replacement has been restored and seeded and
strawed.

Pavement repair should also begin the week of 5-20-13.

The approach and curd is being replaced as part of the grant. This will be
replaced from the center line east which is where the damage was done

We have been replacing meters and curb boxes. (Ongoing)

We are working on a way to place the S Main water line on the high district. It is
currently on the low district tower (Douglas St). This will increase the pressure in
the line and increase volume and flow.

Other issues

None at this time



Recreation / Pool

e The pool has been cleaned and is being filled. This will be complete by 5-17-13.
The chemicals were received on 5-14-13 to begin the 2013 season.

e The recreation staff has been cleaning the pool house and preparing for the
opening on Memorial weekend.

Street / Storm Sewer

e Cold patching of the streets is ongoing.

e American Pavements on schedule for slurry seal and crack sealing currently
planned for this summer probably August.

Office

e Nothing new to report at this time.

Development

e The USEPA has mobilized to begin the cleanup at HPM Plant 2. A meeting will be held
and updates from Steve Wolfe (USEPA) will be given online weekly.

Web Site (www.mountgilead.net)
e Please continue to either send information to me for the web site or e mail information to
Dave Goosens, to be placed on the web site.

o Please feel free to e mail Dave Goosens at dgoosens@wrgs.com , with any calendar
items.

Please be sure to e mail me a copy of your committee meeting minutes. These meeting
minutes are an important part of our history and documentation for records. | would
prefer that they be sent to me in an e mail so they can be converted to a PDF file for storage
and placed on line.

Prepared by

Dan Rogers

Village Administrator
5-17-13



